
                                                                                                            

Old Oak Primary School Newsletter 13th December 
2019 

 
The sky around the school one morning last week 

 
PLAYGROUND BAGEL PROJECT 

  
You may be aware that Hammersmith and Fulham have promised a free breakfast to 
all the children in the Borough alongside the organisation Magic Breakfast - 
https://www.magicbreakfast.com/. This is now being rolled out by some schools and 
we will trial the method of a playground bagel. 
 
From Monday, 20th January, the school will provide a bagel for every child who would 
like one. These will be available from 8.40-8.50am in the key stage 1 playground. The 
gate will open 5 minutes earlier at 8.40am. Children will eat the bagel before going 
into class. If it is raining, the children will be welcomed into the lower hall. The bell 
will ring as usual at 8.55am. 
 
The gate in the key stage 2 playground will remain closed at the start of the day from 
January 20th.  
 
If you would like to take advantage of this free resource, then please come to school 
at 8.40am in the mornings. There will continue to be the Breakfast Club for those who 
need child care from 8.00am. 



Santa Run 2019 
Many thanks for those who have sponsored me to support 
the Children’s Literacy Charity which helps disadvantaged 
children with their reading. The money has been sent to 
the charity and my legs have recovered from the exercise! 
 
Can I remind you that school begins again on TUESDAY 
7th JANUARY 2020! 
 
Have a good weekend. 
 
Mr. Brown 
 

 

DECEMBER EVENTS 
Monday 16th December – Choir attend the Hammersmith and Fulham Christmas 
Concert  
Tuesday 17th December – Nativity for families with young children (10.00am) 
Wednesday 18th December – Nativity for parents and carers (10.00am) 
Wednesday 18th December – Christmas lunch in school 
Wednesday 18th December – Year 6 are going to the Lyric Theatre to watch this 
year’s pantomime show, Cinderella. (1.30pm-4.30pm) 
Thursday 19th December – Class parties 
Friday 20th December – school finishes at 1.45pm 

 
Nativity scene completed by the Nursery this year. 

 

REMINDER  - OLD OAK IS A NUT FREE SCHOOL 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 


